## RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Minutes of Lawrence Township Trustees R

**Regular Meeting** 

June29, 2023

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ackerman. All Trustees were present.

Minutes from the June 8, 2023 regular meeting were approved.

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.

## PUBLIC SPEAKS

Township resident Debie Sterling thanked Trustees for walking trail and how is being maintained and asked Trustees to look into options for the intersection of North Orchard and St. Rt. 212. Trustee Ackerman advised that they are looking into options but it is up to O.D.O.T. and County Engineer as it is a state route and a county road. Kevin Anslow thanked road crew for all their work on French Hill.

## **RESOLUTION**

Ackerman made a motion to approve Resolution 33-23 Approving Newton Asphalt in the amount of \$173,145 for work on Wilkshire Blvd. using ARPA funds, seconded by Haueter. Ackerman:yes; Ritterbeck:yes; Haueter:yes. Motion passed.

## **MEETING**

Ackerman advised that he received an email from Sheriff Campbell indicating the extra help his office was providing for Sparks of Giving, and thanked him for his support along with the people organizing Sparks of Giving. Ackerman also thanked Bolivar Fire Chief Shawn Lynch for all of their support for this event. Ackerman advised that the Records Retention Commission met and agreed to not destroy any Township records. Ritterbeck advised that the meeting with KLA Risk Consulting went very well and they were pleased with the township implementing their recommendations. Road Superintendent Chuck McNutt presented Trustees with a bid from Newton Asphalt in the amount of \$173,145 to pave Wilkshire Blvd using ARPA funds, Trustees approved by way of resolution and road and road signs were checked. Assistant Road Superintendent Perry Myers advised Trustees that all the tree trimming on Welton Rd. was done and looks great and the benches donated from the Lions Club have been installed. Fiscal Officer Ann Ackerman advised Trustees that the CIC is being audited and is requesting support from Trustees to organize a CIC meeting. Trustees agreed. A motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.

ATTEST: Ann Marie Ackerman	, Fiscal Officer	APPROVED:  Donald Ackerman	, Chairman
Matthew Ritterbeck	, Trustee	Michael Haueter	, Trustee